
                                                                                                                                                                      

Code of Student Conduct & Discipline Policy 
Dear Parents, 

To ensure a safe, respectful, and disciplined learning environment, we request you to review the following 
guidelines with your child. 

Students are expected to: 

• Foster a positive, supportive, and respectful school environment. 

• Follow school rules and discipline policies at all times. 

• Participate actively in school activities. 

• Be mindful of their conduct and its impact on others. 

• Contribute ideas for improving school discipline and climate. 

General Rules & Regulations 

• Respect school staff and peers at all times. 

• Avoid damaging school property; compensation will be required for any damage caused. 

• Maintain cleanliness; littering is strictly prohibited. 

• Misconduct such as irregular attendance,, loitering, or disrespect will result in disciplinary action. 

• Bullying or ragging will lead to strict disciplinary review and possible expulsion. 

• English is the medium of instruction and must be used for communication. 

• Carrying the school ID card daily is mandatory. 

• Valuables, including expensive jewellery and electronic items, should not be brought to school. 

• Smoking, drug use, or influencing others in such activities will result in immediate expulsion. 

• Students under 14 are not permitted to create social media accounts. 

 



 

Discipline & Online Conduct 

• Students must not engage in cyberbullying, harassment, or share inappropriate content online. 

• Violation of these rules will lead to disciplinary action, including suspension or expulsion. 

Birthday Policy 

• Only toffees or chocolates (₹10 per item) may be distributed. No expensive gifts allowed. 

• Dress Code: Pre-Primary to Grade V students may wear casual but appropriate attire. Grade 6 and above must 
wear the school uniform. 

• No cake cutting or food distribution is permitted in school. 

NOTE: The parents are requested to not to send any gifts on any occasions for the school staff. 

Your cooperation in enforcing these policies will help create a disciplined and respectful learning environment. 
For any queries, please contact the school office. 

 

Warm regards 
Ms. Priyaa Chauhan 
Principal 
 

 

 

 


